
March 18, 2019 

 

 The Board of Zoning Adjustment of the City of Sulphur, Louisiana, met in regular 

session at its regular meeting place located at 500 N. Huntington Street, Sulphur, Louisiana, at  

5:30 p.m., on the 18th day of March, 2019, after full compliance with the convening of said  

meeting with the following members present: 

LENORE CARROLL, Land Use Commission District 1 

MIKE MOORE, Land Use Commission District 3 

ROBIN BAUDOIN, Land Use Commission District 4  

 

ABSENT - PHYLLIS WILSON, Land Use Commission District 2 

       JONATHAN BRAZZELL, Land Use Commission of District 5 

 

 

After the meeting was called to order and the roll called with the above results, prayer 

was led by Mrs. Carroll followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance led by Mr. Moore. 

Motion was made by Mr. Moore seconded by Mrs. Baudoin that the minutes of the 

previous meeting stand as written. Motion carried unanimously. 

 Motion was then made by Mr. Moore seconded by Mrs. Baudoin that the agenda stand as 

written. Motion carried unanimously. 

The first item on the agenda is a resolution granting a variance to Mark Guidry, 1506 

Ashley Street, to allow for an accessory use structure to be located in the front yard rather than 

the required side or rear yard.  

 Mr. Hardy, Brandi Street, spoke in opposition 

 Mr. Fuslier, Mustang Street, spoke in opposition  

 

After discussion, motion was made by Mr. Moore seconded by Mrs. Baudoin to postpone 

this item until April agenda so applicant can get with Inspectors to see if the structure could fit 

on the side of his home, rather than the front of the home. 

A vote was then called with the results as follows: 



  

YEAS: Mrs. Carroll, Mr. Moore, Mrs. Baudoin 

 NAYS: None 

 ABSENT: Mrs. Wilson, Mr. Brazzell 

 

And the said resolution was postponed until April 15, 2019 Board of Zoning Adjustment meeting 

on this 18th day of March, 2019. 

ATTEST: 

 

_________________________________  ____________________________________ 

ARLENE BLANCHARD, Secretary   LENORE CARROLL, Chairman 

 

 There being no further business to come before the Commission, the Chairman declared 

the meeting adjourned. 

ATTEST: 

___________________________________  _______________________________ 

ARLENE BLANCHARD, Secretary   LENORE CARROLL, Chairman 

 

3/18/19 

5:40 P.M. 


